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On 7 November 2024, Ambassador Nishimaki attended a handover ceremony at Chiristoph Ngatjizeko 

Primary School, Otjinene Constituency, Omaheke Region where one new school building (with three 

classrooms and a storage) was constructed by the Japanese Government (officially it’s called 

“the 2023 Grant Assistance for Grassroots Human Security Projects (GGP)”) and handed over the 

building to Hon. Faustina Caley, Deputy Minister of Basic Education, Arts and Culture, representing 

the Namibian Government. The construction of one new school building at Chiristoph Ngatjizeko 

Primary School has improved the primary education environment in Otjinene Constituency, allowing 

120 students who had previously studied in the afternoon to attend morning classes. 
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